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What’s Coming Up
The Development Company reports to us that construction for the motorcycle storage
building will begin in May. The original start date was delayed due to a snafu with the
City of Aiken concerning the building permit.

The nomination process for the 2012 election of board members is ongoing. Three seats
are open for this year’s election which will take place on September 11 during the
Annual Meeting at the Woodside Plantation Country Club. We encourage anyone who
feels they have an interest and a ‘desire to serve’ your community through the board to
please contact Nancy Hughes. We know there are many talented people in Woodside
who would be great additions to the board.

The City of Aiken is continuing the survey of storm sewers in the Plantation. Upon
completion of the survey, the process of turning over the maintenance and responsibility
of the storm sewer system to the City will begin.

Lastly, please mark your calendar for the Woodside Plantation Festival of Homes to be
heldApril 27 – 29, 2012.We encourage you to show your enthusiasm for our community
by attending the event and inviting others to join you. This event is a great opportunity
to share with our community what a great place that Woodside Plantation is to live.

PRESIDENT’S REMARKS Bill Lykins
Board Meeting Dates

April 16, 2012
May 21, 2012
June 18, 2012
July 16, 2012

August 20, 2012
September 17, 2012
October 15, 2012
November 19, 2012
December 17, 2012

All meetings are held
on the third Monday

(except where noted)
at 3:00 p.m. at the
Property Owners’

Office.
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Property Owner
Decal Renewal
Now Through

May 31
Bring your current
vehicle registration
to the POA office to
receive your new

property owner decals.
Office hours are

Monday through Friday,
8 a.m. to noon

and 1 p.m. to 5 p.m.
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COMMON AREA LANDSCAPING Nancy Hughes

Landscaping Costs
Those residents who pay close attention to our expenses have noticed that landscaping expenses have increased about
48% in the last 3 years, and are concerned. I thought you all deserved an explanation. In 2008, our annual
landscaping expense was $396,614. In 2011, the cost was $586,893. The difference is $190,279. Most of that
increase (70%) went to paying for the landscaping of additional properties turned over to the WPPOA by the
Woodside Development Company. We accepted the following new areas:

Annual Cost
2009 $71,507
Grand Haven • Bellewood
Silver Meadow • Grassy Creek • The Pointe • Longmeadow
Steeplechase Reserve • Village Green Blvd • Reserve Club Drive
2010 $47,348
North side of Steeplechase/Reserve Park • Meadowbrook/Anderson Pond Gate
The Oaks • Steeplechase (WPD to WPC)
2011 $15,020
Stonebridge

TOTAL $133,875

If I set aside the $133,875 annual cost for additional areas that leaves us with about an average 3-4% annual increase
to the landscaping expense for the last 3 years. That money was spent on such activities as repairs (particularly well
repairs) and addressing overgrown or dead landscaping – factors of an aging community. Our landscaping strategic
plan is designed to address the aging landscaping issues and reduce future maintenance costs. Note: Our landscaper
rates have not increased at all in the last 3 years. As a matter of fact, our 3 year contract with Cold Creek called for a
3% annual increase. Cold Creek declined the increases. Our other landscaper contracts remained flat.

Blue Bird Hike Jim Pierce/Jim Burke
On Friday, April 27, at 2:00pm, Woodside’s own blue bird expert Jim Burke will lead a short stroll on the Village
Trail to look at blue birds nesting in the boxes that have been established in this area. Jim will explain the nesting
habits of the blue birds and will open several boxes so we can see eggs and perhaps new hatchlings. He assures me
that the birds do not mind our doing that. Jim will also provide hints for attracting blue birds to your property. If you
are interested, please meet Jim Burke in the area behind the doctors’ offices (on the left just after you leave Woodside
through the Village Gate). You will need a bar code on your car to exit and re-enter that gate. If you do not have a bar
code, park in The Reserve Club parking lot and walk to the meeting place (about 0.2 miles), or drive out through the
main gate, turn left and access the Village from Silver Bluff Road (Hwy 302). Phone Jim Burke at 644-0235 if you
need more details.

Yard Debris – More Feedback
Several of you asked if Security, when they do their nightly patrol, could make note of residents who have deposited
their yard debris in the street on days other than Tuesday for Wednesday pick up. Since this creates a roadway
hazard, it does seem to be a security issue. Therefore, security will identify such situations and report them to the
WPPOA. Offenders will be subject to a covenants fine.

Dogs on Leash
Residents have been telling me that we still have an issue with some dog owners allowing their dogs off leash. This
seems to be a particular problem in The Reserve Park and on some of the walking trails. Therefore, please consider
this a reminder that dogs are not allowed off leash anywhere in Woodside. Recognize that if your pet injures another
animal or person, you are liable. Please be considerate. The common areas in Woodside are for everyone to enjoy.
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Meeting was called to order by Bill Lykins at 3:01 p.m. at
the Woodside POA office conference room and a quorum
was established.
Attendees: Bill Lykins, president

Pat Shippey, treasurer
Bob Horne, secretary
Bob Christopher, member
Dee Clark, member
Nancy Hughes, member
Bob McCann, member
Mike Sims, member
Trisha Leveille, POA
Diana Peters (DC)
David Ford (WPCC)

Absent: Bill Bower, vice-president
Melanie Brock, Association Manager

Guests: Sheldon Glorit

Approval of Minutes:
Mr. Lykins: There being no additions or corrections, the
minutes of February 20, 2012, stand approved as
written.

Reports: The financial report was given and the ARB
report was submitted to the board members
prior to the meeting. Submitted reports are
maintained in permanent Association
records.

Motions: Pat Shippey moved to accept the audit report
as presented at the March 5, 2012 board
work session by Michael Putich of Robinson
Grant & Co., P.A.
Motion was seconded by Bob Horne and was
passed unanimously.

Meeting was adjourned at 4:15 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Bob Horne
Secretary

MARCH 19, 2012
BOARD MEETING MINUTES

Debris (Early) - 1

Dumping - 1

Pet – 2

Referred – 7

Unsightly Conditions – 10

Total Complaints - 21

Referred Complaints

ARB - 2

Common Area Landscaping – 2

Roads -1

Security - 2

Total Referred Complaints -7

SUMMARY OF COMPLAINTS
MARCH 2012
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ThePOABoard voted to accept the audit report prepared by Robinson Grant & Co. at the March 19, 2012 Board
meeting. A copy of the report is on file in the POA office if you would like to read it. Warning: bring lots of
caffeine to keep from falling asleep.

At the end of March only 48 accounts out of over 2,300 accounts remain unpaid for a total delinquency of $33,785 or
2.2% of the total assessment. In 2011 at this time 1.9% of the amount billed was outstanding. Late fees continue to
accrue each month until paid. Second late notices were mailed the week ofApril 2nd. Please remember that the annual
assessment must be paid in order to obtain renewal decals for your vehicle(s). The new decals are now available at
the POA office.

March expenses were in line with the budget. There was no increase in employee insurance premiums and the audit
expense was $440 under budget.

TREASURER’S REPORT Pat Shippey

Festival of Homes
The much-anticipatedWoodside Plantation Festival of Homes will be heldApril 27th, 28th and 29th. This year’s event
features 10 superbly constructed and beautifully furnished homes in both Woodside Plantation and The Village at
Woodside while supporting an excellent cause. One of the featured models is in Pine Glen, Woodside’s newest
neighborhood where the Grand Opening Celebration is ongoing with fantastic incentives currently available. The tour
will begin at The Village Center in The Village at Woodside where brochures with the tour map and home locations
will be available for ticketholders. All ticket proceeds from the event will benefit the Child Advocacy Center of Aiken
County. The volunteer staff necessary to organize and manage an event such as the Festival of Homes is provided by
members of the Women of Woodside.
Designers participating in this year’s event include Laurie McRae Interiors, The Furniture Connection, Material
Things, Nandina Home & Design, Envision Design and Holly Carter Designs. Don’t miss this opportunity to see the
latest in home design and support a wonderful cause at the same time!

Tickets for the event are $10 in advance or $15 on the event dates and may be purchased at Woodside Development’s
sales office, The Reserve Club, The Village Center or from Women of Woodside. For information, please call
803-643-4653.

DEVELOPMENT COMPANY Diana Peters

For the mother is and must be, whether she
knows it or not,the greatest, strongest and

most lasting teacher her children have.
-Hannah W. Smith
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Building and Environmental Inspections - 24

Homeowner Issues – 4

Improvements – 16

Landscape Plans - 8

New Construction – 1

Satellite Dish Location Requests - 3

Tree Removal Requests – 16

March 2012 ARB Activity

Property Owner Decal Renewal Time
Property owner decal renewal has begun for 2012 and will
continue through May 31. In order to renew your decal,
bring your current vehicle registration to the POA office
during business hours. Those hours are: Monday through
Friday, 8 a.m. to noon and 1 p.m. to 5 p.m.

Explanation of Coding Change for “The Blotter”
Each month our newsletter features a column entitled “The
Blotter” that lists information such as speeding/traffic
violations, alarms, occurrences of resident assistance by
security, animal nuisance incidents and the number of
times emergency vehicles enter the Plantation.

In the past, each time a vehicle from theAiken Department
of Public Safety or the Aiken County Sheriff’s Office
entered our gates it was coded as an “emergency vehicle.”

Because most of those events are simply routine patrols by
public safety forces, we are adding a code called “routine
patrol.” This new code will be applied whenever a police
vehicle enters without lights or sirens activated. The
emergency vehicle code will be used for safety vehicles
entering with lights and sirens, for ambulances /EMT
vehicles, for fire trucks or when safety forces are
responding to a specific call for their services. You will see
the changes in The Blotter beginning this month.

SECURITY Bob Christopher

The Blotter
MARCH 2012

Alarms 2
Decal/Pass Violation 3
Emergency Vehicles/Public Safety 18
Fire 0
Fishing 0
Gate Maintenance 1
Landscaping 0
Light Maintenance 0
Animal Nuisance 3
Other 5
People Nuisance 0
Parking 1
Resident Assistance 8
Routine Safety Patrol 69*
Speeding/Reckless driving** 1
Suspicious Condition/Person 2
Vandalism 0
Theft 0
Trespassing 3
Traffic Violation** 0
Vehicle Accident 0

**This does not include the numerous
citations issued by Aiken Department of Public Safety



PAGE 6 WPPOA NEWS April 2012 VOLUME 15, ISSUE 4

C.E.E.C. (COVENANTS) Mike Sims
Ready! Fire! Aim! Or “Civility” Matters
Folks, the ladies who answer the phones in the POA office hardly ever receive a call that is not a resident issue. They
know that when they answer the phone they can generally expect to hear from a caller who has an issue, generally wants
it resolved immediately and absolutely doesn’t want to hear about anything that might cause delay or personal
inconvenience.
Well, you might say “welcome to the real world”, but the reality is that these ladies serve as conduits to the Association
Manager, the members of the Board of Directors or the working committees who are elected or appointed to address
residents’ issues. While the POA staffers can and do provide immediate answers to a large variety of questions, they
cannot and should not be expected to waive the administrative procedures, the Building Guidelines or the Covenants –
please try to keep this in mind when you become exasperated with an answer you do not want to hear.
If you don’t like an answer you may be receiving from a POA staff member, don’t take it out on them – call the
Association Manager or a member of the Board of Directors or ask the staffer to have one of the aforementioned get in
contact with you.

Specifically in regard to complaints - all issues must be submitted on a signed complaint form or an email. The form or
email must identify the complainant; his/her address and telephone number; an identification of the area where the
offensive activity is occurring (i.e. street address): and the nature of the complaint.

The POA staff has been instructed not to accept telephone complaints on Covenant issues because if legally required to
do so (i.e. litigation), the POAmust be able to provide evidence of a properly signed complaint – a telephone complaint
does not meet this requirement because the identified caller might subsequently deny filing a complaint or state it was
not he/she who called in the complaint.

ALERT!! ALERT!!
A resident inquired as to whether the area around the South Gate between Holley Ridge and Woodside Plantation Drive
was exempt from the “Doggie Scoop Up” covenant as the area is increasingly being fertilized by a variety of canines.

To all dog walkers using this area – THIS AREA(and any other) IS NOT EXEMPT from the “Doggie Scoop Up”
covenant, so please be guided accordingly. Just to refresh your memories the Covenant states:

In order to preserve the aesthetic qualities of the Common Properties and Restricted Common
Properties, to maintain sanitary conditions on the Property, to prevent the spread of worms and
infectious diseases on the Common Properties and Restricted Common Properties, and to maintain a
proper respect for other Owners and users of the Common Properties and Restricted Common
Properties, each person who keeps a pet within a Dwelling Unit shall abide by the following
restrictions, conditions, and affirmative obligations.

(iii) The Owner of such animals shall use a scoop or other device to clean up any defecation or
solid excrement left by their pet or Horse upon the Common Properties or Restricted Common
Properties, Open Space, bike paths or roadways.

“See ya next month!”
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NOMINATING COMMITTEE Nancy Hughes

TheWPPOANominating Committee members (Joe
Bends, Melanie Brock, Larry McHale, Bill
Roberts, Mike Sims and Nancy Hughes) are in the

process of searching for and talking with homeowners
who have an interest in running for the WPPOA Board of
Directors. There will be three open positions for the
upcoming election in September 2012. If you think you
would be interested in serving on the Board, or would like
to know more about the duties, we would like to speak
with you. Contact any of the Nominating Committee
members, current board members or call the WPPOA
office to arrange to attend a board meeting. The board
meetings are a great opportunity to meet the board
members and get a feel for the business of the Plantation.
These meetings are held the third Monday of each month
at 3:00pm, in theWPPOAconference room. If you plan to
attend a meeting, please call the POA office to let them
know so that your name may be placed on the agenda.

Woodside is a wonderful place to live, and has been for 25
years. In large part, this is a result of the leadership of its
board members. Please consider joining the Board. It’s
your opportunity to get involved, voice your ideas, be a
decision maker and shape the future of your home.

LAKES & DAMS Bill Bower

Woodside’s Spring Fishing Outing was by far the
largest thus far with 23 anglers competing for
prizes in three categories: Minnows,

Nightcrawlers, andArtificial Bait. Once again, Bob Carter
brought his trained minnows and beat out John Cater for
first place in that category with a 19 1/8 inch bass
compared to John’s 18 1/4 inch fish. Ben Bruno took first
place with a 14 3/4 inch fish pushing Lindy Crandell’s 13
inch bass to second place. Jaret Price and Matthew
Kabakjian pulled the biggest upset of the day, as the two
boys beat out all of the expert retirees, who do nothing but
fish, in the artificial bait category. Bob Carter also took a
prize for catching the first fish of the morning. Lindy
Crandell was also a multiple prize winner by taking home
a prize for the most variety with a catch of two bass, three
bluegills, and a turtle with a very nasty disposition. Many
thanks to Jack Royalty who helped me run this event.

Starting next month, we will be listing the current leaders

for the Big Bass and Colossal Crappie awards. When you
are fishing, make certain that you are carrying a camera
and tape measure to enter your catch. If you catch a
crappie longer than 14 inches or a bass longer than 23 1/2
inches in Woodside’s waters, you can take over the top
spot. –Ken Ziomek



William & Deborah Calhoun
130 Enclave Drive

Moved from: Grayslake, IL
Linda Carlson

251 White Cedar Way
Moved from: Aiken
Launa Graham

128 Baldcypress Court
Moved from: Georgia
John & Sandy Gregg
196 Bellewood Drive

Moved from: S. Orleans, MA
Janet Hawkins

265 Magnolia Lake Road
Moved from: Georgia
Craig & Tammy Jones

437 Spalding Lake Circle
Moved from: Maryland

Mike & Jessica Maples
120 Sweet Gum Lane
Moved from: Aiken

George & Elizabeth McDonough
139 Lady Banks Road

Moved from: Pittsburgh, PA
Dwight & Michelle Mexcur
162 Longwood Green Court

Moved from: Aiken
James Pirchner & Laurie King-Pirchner

179 Commonwealth Way
Fairport, NY

Donald & Judith Porawski
151 Red Cedar Road

Moved from: Cedar Grove, NJ
Robert Vajda & Gayl Ray
1046 Anderson Mill Road

Moved from: Columbus, OH
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WPPOA BOARD OF DIRECTORS
PRESIDENT
Bill Lykins

VICE PRESIDENT/ LAKES & DAMS
Bill Bower

ARB
Dee Clark

TREASURER
Pat Shippey

COVENANTS (CEEC)
Mike Sims

STREETLIGHTS, SIGNS & RV
Bob McCann

SECURITY
Bob Christopher

SECRETARY/ROADS & UTILITIES
Bob Horne

COMMON AREA
LANDSCAPING/ GARDEN CENTER

Nancy Hughes

WOODSIDE PLANTATION

1411 Silver Bluff Road
Aiken, SC 29803

Phone: 803.641.9663
Fax: 803.641.1831
Email: wppoa@wppoa.com

WPPOAOFFICE
Melanie Brock, Association Manager

Sandi Buchanan Wayne Brock
June Carlson Dean Fickbohm
Trisha Leveille George Hughes

Michelle Yonce

Welcome To Our New Residents
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Woodside Property Owners’ Classified Ads

Tree Removals
Stump Grinding
Landscaping

Free Local Estimates
Sell Fire Wood

Owner
Tim George 441-3322 Pg
Cell 803-979-6800

Mailing Address:
128 Pine Hollow Dr.

Aiken, SC 29803

Residential, Commercial
Licensed, Bonded, Insured

803-663-3278

Quality Tree Service Inc.
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Ron’s Home Repair Service
(No Job Too Small)
803-642-9344

home repairs deck staining
painting shelving
power washing wall papering
epoxy floor coating lights & fans

Ron Tugya Woodside Resident
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Commercial & Residential

3 Caldwell Court
Aiken, SC 29803-6628

(803) 648-6476
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K & G Painting
Aiken, SC

Licensed - Bonded - Insured
Residential & Commercial Painting
Free Estimates • Work Guaranteed

Complete Deck Services
Profesionalism not to be compromised

Honest people you can trust

803-502-0262 • 803-474-2546
dvdloc@aol.com
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Barb Kirchner
Sales Associate, Broker

(803) 443-1900
BarbInAiken@yahoo.com
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Woodside Property Owners Classified Ads

gormanlightningrods.com

803.649.2545
www.howellprinting.net

Come see us for all of your
Design and Printing needs.
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• Quality and Attention to Detail
• Custom Homes and Remodeling
• Kitchen and Bath Remodeling
• Exterior Rot and Damage Repair
• Roofing and Roof Repairs
• Custom Decks and Porches
• Disabled and ADA Renovations
• Professional Friendly service
• Work done on time and on budget
• Over 30 years of Quality and Satisfaction

Call for Free Prompt Estimates
John Shavelin- Owner

(803) 645-0799 or (803) 275-3650
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DABB Farms
Dan's Peach Stand • Bud’s Peach Stand

“Your Personal Elf” Handyman and Errand Service

April 2012 Update
4/4/2012

We hope everyone is well. The peaches are moving full speed ahead!! They are about 2 weeks ahead
of a “typical” season, if there is such a thing. Dan and Bud say that they are ready to see every one again.
Bud auditioned for a part in a movie that will be filmed in Aiken this summer. If he gets the part, he won’t be
able to be at his stand often.

My first planting of corn was on March 10 and the second planting was on March 17. We have tried over
the last few years to start pulling corn before Memorial Day weekend with limited success, but we may not
be able to this year. We have also just planted some tomatoes and peppers.

Hope to see you soon!!!

Tim Bledsoe
(803) 480-2978

Dan’s Peach Stand Bud’s Peach Stand
1518 Whiskey Road 2300 Whiskey Road
(Beside Tyler Tire) (Across from Chick-fil-A)
Re-opening May 2012 Re-opening May 2012
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Please view our photos
of our work at:

www.TindallConstructioninc.com


















